Marine Corps League, Shoreline Detachment # 1027,

State of Michigan
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June 17, 2017
This meeting was held at 1000 hours at the Rendezvous Restaurant in Grand Haven.   GREAT turnout!!!
1. ADJUTANT:  Minutes of previous meeting.  Approved
2. ADJUTANT:  Correspondence - None
3. REPORT OF OFFICERS:
a.  Commandant

Pistol Shoot – 

The Wolverine Detachment will be holding a "Interleague Action Pistol Shoot"

Saturday, September 9th from 12pm - 2pm at the Berrien County Sportsman Club located at 2985 Linco Rd, Berrien Springs Michigan 49103

For more information call (269)281-1130

Uniforms 

· Covers – If you don’t have one, think of getting one.  Graphix has template to stitch both Detachment and Life member (if rated) on the piss cover.  
· Here is the URL to order covers, patches, etc.:  https://semperfistore.org/
· Red Polo’s – We got an aggressive quote from Graphix in Holland for a knockoff of the National’s red polo.   They only cost $20.  The red polo is accepted informal attire.  Especially when having an event with other Detachments. Phone number for Graphix is 616.396.0009
b. Senior Vice Commandant 
Open Position - Our Senior Vice, Larry Klunder, has resigned for personal reasons.  This moves the Junior Vice, Ed Lopez, to the Senior chair.  It opens the Junior Vice position for appointment by the Commandant.  All positions will be up for election again at the end of the year.  Anyone interested in Junior Vice until that time can contact me.  (mailto:Roger_Klunder@Klunder.com) Primary responsibility of the Junior Vice is recruitment.
Fund-raising suggestions.  Some of the earlier suggestions were; Raffles, Bingo, Golf Outing, Donations, 50/50 drawing at meetings.  We need further suggestions and further discussion.  
Our new Senior Vice Lopez will lock in a date for the hamburg / steak fry at VFW Holland.
We will work with Bill Peak to do the same for the event in Grand Haven. 

c. Junior Vice Commandant

Recruitment.  Get the tri-folds and posters out there.
Charter – We found the letter granting us the Charter, but the Charter is still AWOL.
Memorial Day Flag placement – Excellent turnout and event!  Thanks to all that attended.
Toys for Tots update – Thanks for everyone that assisted with the last toy move to the two trailers.  We have part of the toys still in the warehouse, and about 2/3’s of them on trailers.    We MIGHT be able to move them off the trailers and back into the warehouse in September.  We need a home for them badly.

d.  Adjutant/Paymaster
(1) Processing renewals and new members

(2) Review of Lifetime Membership.  Give it some thought
          (As of January 1st, 2009)

0-35     
$500.00

36-50   
$400.00

51-64   
$300.00

65-Over
$200.00
Eligibility:  Any member of the Marine Corps League who is in good standing.

8.  Unfinished business

a.  Continued discussion on fund raising and recruitment.

9.  New Business 
· Eagle Scout awards 
· We scheduled a rifle cleaning session for our 8 ceremonial M1A1’s after our July15 meeting.
· Veteran Liaison Position (still open)
· Dennis indicated that the North Ottawa Rod and Gun Club will possibly be open to our members going forward.  He will get details at the next meeting they have. http://norgc.org/ 
10.  Good of League

11.  Announcements

12.  Adjournment

Addendum:

These are ideas to promote the Detachment that were gained from the Detachment Commandants at the Department Conference.  Thought Fodder.
· Make a SOP (standard operating procedure) for your Detachment officers to follow so if one of your Detachment officers are sick or out of town 

· Partner with another Detachment to hold a fund raiser.

· Use an A frame board to place your Detachment information on when your out in the public doing fund raising events.

· Get to know your local news outlets and have releases of you events put in the paper or radio.

· Make sure we are honoring our members by awarding them with the appropriate ribbons and medals.

· Have an officers installation dinner

· Get involved with the "Honor Flight program"

· Get involved with the Department Eagle Scout program

· Candy bar program Use face book to update your events

· Pistol rifle shoot (please see below for more information on a Pistol shoot)

· MCL rose program or use small American flags (cheaper)

· Google "Team Red, White and Blue" to locate potential new members

· Donate heath care items to VA hospitals 

· Create a detachment email list, be added to the Department email list

· "Walleyes for Warriors" program

· Family picnic day

· American flag retirement ceremony

· New member mentoring program

· Bi-cycle ride fund raiser

· golf outing, ice golf outing

· chili cook off

· Participate in the wreath laying on Memorial day

· News letter

· Parades, funeral services

· Quarterly Detachment pot luck
